
Responsibility for Maintenance of Walk-Paths in Milwood Walk Streets 
Neighborhood of Venice 
 
Whereas, the Milwood Walk Street Neighborhood has for years not known which City of Los Angeles 
Department has responsibility for walk-path maintenance and improvements in the area; and 
 
Whereas, the Milwood Walk Street Neighborhood has recently been informed by City officials that such 
walk street maintenance and improvement are the responsibility of Los Angeles Department of 
Recreation & Parks but the Department of Recreation and Parks has not been responsive to requests 
from the community to accept such responsibility nor to designate an employee to be a point of contact 
for the community and; 
 
Whereas, the neighborhood has not received any formal notification from the City of Los Angeles as to 
the responsibility for their walk-paths, 
 
Therefore, it is so moved that the Venice Neighborhood Council and the community receive formal 
notification prior to July 17, 2012 from the City of Los Angeles as to the city department responsible for 
maintenance and improvement of the walk-paths in the Millwood Walk Street Neighborhood in Venice, 
and that such notification include Department contact information, the name and title of the person 
responsible for community contact, and the terms of such responsibility. 
  
This motion shall be forwarded to LA City Council District 11 Representative Bill Rosendahl and the Los 
Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks and the Venice Walk Streets Neighborhood Association. 


